

Larry Hogan, Governor Boyd K. Rutherford, Lt. Governor

Ben Grumbles, Secretary Horacio Tablada, Deputy Secretary

001-0011

May 8, 2020

Mr. Glen Gilbert, Facility Manager Verso Corporation Luke Mill 300 Pratt Street Luke MD 21540

Dear Mr. Gilbert:

This is to notify you that the Department's Air and Radiation Administration (ARA) has terminated all air quality permits associated with Verso Luke LLC's Luke Mill Facility located at 300 Pratt Street in Luke, Maryland (ARA Premises No. 001-0011), effective May 7, 2020. This includes Verso Luke LLC's Title V – Part 70 Operating Permit No. 24-001-0011 issued on January 1, 2019. Verso Luke LLC is no longer required to submit an annual Emissions Certification Report or pay an annual Title V – Part 70 Operating Permit emissions-based fee.

Please be aware that if you plan to install and operate any other air pollution emitting equipment or operate any existing equipment at the site in the future, you must apply for and obtain all required air quality permits from the Department prior to installation and operation.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please feel free to contact me at (410) 537-4129 or suna.sariscak@maryland.gov.

Sincerely,

Suna Yi Sariscak, Manager Air Quality Permits Program

Air and Radiation Administration